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     FOXRIDGE CIVIC ASSOCIATION 
GENERAL MEETING 

MARCH 26, 2014 
 

The General meeting of the Foxridge Civic Association was called to order by President Jim 
Warfuel at 7: 00 pm. 
  
Present were: 

Jim Warfuel, President 
Tom Branham, Vice President 
Jim Antonelli, Treasurer 

  Judy Snyder, Secretary 
  Bob McDermott, Annual Membership Coordinator 

Bruce Snyder, Yard Sale Coordinator   
 
The Treasurer gave the financial report stating that the current account balance was 
approximately $5,437.24.  He stated that to date the current percentage of residents that 
have paid membership fees is 13.57%.   
 
The Secretary gave the report from  the January General Meeting to include the election of 
officers.   
 
The President stated the following Association goals for 2014: 
 
  Maintenance of Palm Trees & Islands 

Maintenance and upkeep of Neighborhood signs and surrounding areas with 
seasonal decorations and plants. 

 
The president called upon Membership Committee member Bob McDermott to report on the 
ongoing membership drive and the block reps status. Bob reported that there were currently 
26 block reps and 38 blocks yet to be covered. Membership drive signs have been placed 
strategically throughout the neighborhood. 
 
New Business: 
 
The following issues were discussed: 
 

 Newsletters 

 Increasing Membership 

 Recruiting Block Reps 

 Membership Drive 

 What the Association can and cannot do 

  



   

The president also stated that the Foxridge neighborhood is not a deed restricted community.  
Therefore, there are no mandatory fees. He also stated that the Association had no Code 
Enforcement authority.  He added that any issues should be referred to Clay County Code 
Enforcement. 
 
The President introduced County Commissioner Doug Conkey who gave an overview and 
status of the County’s financial budget and obligations and the impact on the community in 
general.  He also gave an overview of road projects in progress and placement of red light 
cameras. 
 
The president introduced Det. Tim Frazho, of the Clay County Sheriff’s Office Community 
Relations Section.  Det. Frazho gave a public safety report stating that out of 365 days there 
were 739 false calls. Of the 739 calls, 40 were concerning home alarm systems, 86 were 
property checks, 7 were reporting suspicious persons, 10 were reporting suspicious vehicles, 
10 were burglaries and 1 was reporting a peeping Tom. He also stated that there was a 
County curfew for youngsters under 18.  From Sunday through Thursday, the curfew is 11 
PM, for Friday and Saturday, it is 1 AM. At the conclusion of his report, there was a Question 
& Answer period. 
 
Pizza and drinks were provided at the end of the meeting. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 pm. 
 
        Respectfully submitted, 

        Judy Snyder 
        Judy Snyder, Secretary  
 

 


